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Patient Participation Group
Note of the meeting held on 2nd September at Woolpack House

Present:  
PPG members: Murray Rose (Chair), Mike Eusden, Kathy Gibson, Tim Howell, June Hutt, Ellen Murphy (Minutes), Robin Peach. Practice: Wendy Stevens, Steffanie McGurk.
Apologies: Gail Smith, Sally-Ann Downs, Tony Cleaver, Anna Hunter, Kate Henderson-Nichol.
1. Minutes of last meeting and matters arising
The Minutes of the meeting held on 8th April were confirmed as being an accurate record.
Wendy reported that she had not yet shared the report of the Diabetes sub-group with the York Health Inequalities Group, but that this would be done. Nimbus Care had been due to share their work at this meeting, but this was deferred until the November meeting. 
 The results of the GP Patient Survey results for 20d had not yet been shared but would be very shortly. [This was done after the meeting.] Wendy noted that this survey is carried out by NHS England, and had been sent to 313 patients, of whom 124 had responded. As the practice has 25,000 patients, the data was not necessarily representative.  The overall satisfaction score for the Practice was 69%, in comparison with the national score of 68%, and the overall local score of 70%. The Practice’s overall rating was ‘Amber’. The Practice was now working on those areas where the results were lower than the local average, including the following:  
· % of patients who find it easy to contact this GP practice using the website (12% compared with a local average of 51% and a national average of 50%). This was a key area of concern. Action: Wendy is to meet with Vishnu and colleagues shortly and will then meet with Robin as the lead on the Communications Group (arranged for 13th September.) There are issues particularly with the ‘Appointments’ page of the website, which gives the impression that it is possible to book a GP appointment online (“If you would like to book an appointment online, please click here”)  and that it is possible to ask to see a specific GP (“If you would like to book a routine appointment with a particular GP you can do so up to three weeks in advance…” ) Since neither of these actions is currently possible, this risk creating false expectations.
· % of patients who find it easy to contact this GP practice using the NHS App (31% compared with 49% and 45%). A campaign will be held from mid-November to support patients individually in using the App. 
· % of patients who usually get to see or speak to their preferred GP when they would like to (35% compared with 40% and 40%). Wendy noted that patents were sometimes routed to a professional other than a GP, for valid reasons, and that the surgery needed to do more to educate patients about this. The PPG had previously been told that when a GP wants to see a particular patient again in the next few weeks, the GP can now arrange the appointment themselves. Action: Wendy to check that GPs are taking action on this as intended. 
· % of patients who knew what the next step would be within two days of contacting their GP Practice (91% compared with 93% and 93%). Work was needed to establish why some patients didn’t feel that they were receiving the information that they expected. Take-up of the NHS App would assist with this.
· % of patients who felt they waited the right amount of time for their last GP appointment (64% compared with 67% and 66%). A survey had been carried out over the last two months of those patients who could not be offered an appointment or a referral by the receptionist. This had shown an average number of 12 patients per day; these patients had been followed up, to ensure that an appointment could be offered. The survey will run for a year and has now been underway for three months. Action: Wendy will share the results with the PPG during the year. 
· % of patients who say they have had enough support from local services or organisations in the last 12 months to help manage their long-term conditions or illnesses (62% compared with 70% and 68%). The action plan produced by the Diabetes Group was relevant, including its request for links to relevant organisations to be included on the website, and its emphasis on education and enabling self-management.
2. Practice to report on (i) the diabetes action plan and (ii) the consultation events summary and proposed actions.
Both i) and ii) had been circulated to PPG members ahead of this meeting.
i) The Diabetes action plan still needs to be signed off; this had been delayed because Dr Eaton had been away. She was due back within the next 2-3 weeks, and it would be progressed then. Action: Wendy to follow up with Dr Eaton on her return. Feedback would need to be provided to diabetes patients once the plan had been put in place. The PPG’s questionnaire for diabetes patients had been due for reissue in November. However, in view of the delay in signing off the plan, it was agreed that the next issue of the survey should be delayed until next April at the earliest, so that patients had had an opportunity to see some changes. Once the action plan had been reviewed and signed off, it would be updated and put on the website. Action: Mike.
ii)  Wendy had sent comments to Murray before the meeting on the draft action plan drawn up in the light of the Consultation events. Action being taken included the following:
·  a training manual is being drawn up for reception staff

· where staffing levels permit, new reception staff will be accompanied by a buddy

· the automated telephone message is now much shorter

· a new rota will be in place by October to map reception staffing levels to the pattern of demand

· support sessions for the NHS app to commence mid-November
Action: Ellen will revise the action plan to incorporate the Practice’s feedback, and it will then be shared on the website. Wendy confirmed that a note will also be put on the PPG web page confirming that action has been taken on two specific cases raised during the consultation events. Action: Wendy
3. Improving communication between the Practice and the PPG
Comments had been received by some PPG members from the wider patient group about what they perceived as a lack of information about the PPG’s actions. PPG members also shared some frustrations about delays by the Practice in responding to the PPG ‘s work, for example following the work done by the Diabetes group and following the Consultation events.  Wendy explained that she will in future be allocating some regular time to PPG business, which should help with moving things forward. The PPG asked if it would be possible to have permission to edit and maintain the PPG page on the website. Action: Wendy to raise this with Vishnu. This should be possible; the PPG confirmed that they would be happy to submit any changes for approval.
4. The recent survey of patients' rating of GP practices in central York.
There had recently been a survey in the local press of GP practices in central York. 
This was raised; Wendy had not previously been aware of it but had some concerns about the validity and accuracy of the results. It was also noted that the results for this practice were not at all bad. 

5. PPG impact review 
As the PPG had been in existence for nearly two years, the group were keen to examine what impact they had had on (i) on the practice staff (ii) on the website and communications (iii) on patients and (iv) on others, including ourselves.
Wendy said that the Practice regarded the PPG’s impact as very positive, and that the Group’s work had also been noted positively by the Integrated Care Board and Health Inequalities Group. She felt that much had been achieved as a result of the Group’s work; however, this progress wasn’t very clear to the PPG itself, or to patients more widely. It was agreed that the minutes of PPG meetings and its action plans would henceforth be put on each of the Practice’s noticeboards. Action: Wendy. Wendy suggested using a ‘You said/ we did’ format to share what had happened as a result of the PPG’s work, and it was agreed that this would be very helpful. Group members felt that the PPG had worked well together; they would be interested to connect with other PPGs.
6. AGM

The PPG’s AGM would be publicised to a cross-section of patients, with a request for expressions of interest in joining the core PPG group. Action: Wendy and Steff. Anyone interested would be directed to Murray. The three patients who had expressed interest via Robin would also be contacted. Action: Murray. A new set of officers would be formally elected at the AGM. 
Date of next meeting: 11th November.
